FULL COUNCIL – 11TH MAY 2010

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of Council held at Roses Sports Pavilion, North Warren Road, Gainsborough on Tuesday 11th May 2010 at 8:35pm
Present:


Councillor Tim Davies (In the Chair)

Councillor Pearl Banyard
Councillor Mark Binns

Councillor Harry Clarke
Councillor Daniel Dand

Councillor David Dobbie
Councillor Elaine Hadley

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor Vaughan Hughes

Councillor Sally Jupp
Councillor Paul Key
Councillor David Manning

Councillor William Parry

Councillor James Plastow

Councillor Roger Plastow

Councillor John Ridley

In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council
Assistant Clerk to the Council
Also in Attendance:

Four members of the public




One members of the Press





WLDC Cllr. Mel Starkey
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Cynthia Isherwood

Councillor Kenneth Woolley
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None declared.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr J. Ridley that the notes of the Full Council meeting on Tuesday 6th April 2010 be confirmed as a correct record.
4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE
No business to be dealt with.
5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
Nothing to report.
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6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk advised Council that a BID Growth Point event was being held tomorrow at Marshalls Yard and they are anticipating up to 50 businesses to attend
The Clerk informed Council that Cllr. H. Clarke had approached him to see if the Council would invite the new WLDC Chief Executive to a meeting. The Clerk advised that he will be inviting her once she had settled into her job.

7. GAINSBOROUGH LOCAL ISSUES

None received.
8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No public questions received.
9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
REFFERED TO MAY FULL COUNCIL MEETING on proposal by Cllr J. Ridley, seconded by Cllr D. Dobbie to discuss adopting the sculpture after WLDC has had their meeting and more is known about maintenance costs. 
Council agreed to defer the matter to the next meeting.
10. RECOMMENDATIONS OF COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN MARCH
None received. 
11. QUESTIONS TO THE MAYOR

Question received from Councillors P. Key and J. Ridley
Will you call an extraordinary Full Council meeting over the issue of the August Fake Festival which we believe has not yet come to a Full Council meeting.

We only received notes of this issue from the Events Sub-Committee in December 2009 which stated it was for information only.

Can you tell us and other Councillors who has given permission to the organiser of Fake Festivals to hold this event on the Sir Hickman Bacon Memorial Park. As far as we are aware the only thing that has happened up to now is that a Drinks Licence has been applied for and has been passed by WLDC amongst considerable opposition by residents in the surrounding area.

Now we see that it is advertised on the Fake Festival website, let us reiterate that we believe that this issue has not come before the Gainsborough Town Council and it has serious ramifications and could lead to costs, that the Council has to meet.

Is this once again that information that has gone to certain Councillors, (The Chosen Few) and not to all Councillors like it should have done.

We are trying to be responsible Councillors but once again we cannot act as responsible Councillors because information is being held back, the Good Councillors Guide which we were issued with as part of our induction pack clearly states that Councillors trying to gain all relevant information before making decisions in the name of the Town Council, this we cannot do on the information received so far.
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The Clerk advised Council that the Fake Festival is now looking to be relocated and a public consultation had gone out to houses surrounding the area of the Roses Sports Ground. So far only two people have responded in favour of the festival. It will be formally discussed and decided at the Events Sub-Committee meeting on Monday 17th May.
12. NOTICE OF MOTIONS

Cllr P. Key had submitted the following motion:
Over the last few weeks it has been stated in the Press about transparency and democracy at grass roots level of the Gainsborough Town Council.
My motion is about clarity for the public of Gainsborough as to what transparency and democracy means to them, and to us as Councillors.

I wish to ask all Councillors to vote on this motion that will see all parties on the Town Council, Independents, Labour, Conservative and Liberal Democrats sharing seats on Committees and Sub-Committees which will be voted on at the May Full Council meeting.

Thus making these Committees and Sub-Committees more democratic, more transparent and giving clarity to the Council and the public.

Democracy and transparency would give the public a better insight as to the workings of the Council and increase a sense of unity rather than them feeling excluded or not feeling that they are being listened to.
Under Standing Order 8.3 the motion was referred to the Personnel and Procedures Sub-Committee.

13. TO FULFILL VACANCIES ON COMMITTEES. MEMBER CHAMPIONS OR OUTSIDE BODIES

No vacancies to fill.
14. COMMITTEE REPORTS

Management and Finance Committee
NOTED that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting held on Monday 12th April 2010 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
Community Services Committee
NOTED that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting held on Tuesday 20th April 2010 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.

Planning and Development Committee
NOTED that the notes of the Planning and Development Committee meeting held on Thursday 15th April 2010 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
The meeting concluded at 8:50pm.
Chairman
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